HARWICH   RECREATION   & YOUTH COMMISSION   MINUTES

MEETING DATE, TIME, & PLACE:
March 26th, 2019 5:30 PM - Recreation Office, 100 Oak St., Harwich, MA 02645. 

COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT: 
John Mahan, David Nixon, Vahan Khachadoorian, Jan Bowers and Michael Hurley. 
RECREATION STAFF PRESENT:


Eric Beebe, Lee Ames
OTHERS PRESENT:




Sally Steinman, Amy Usowski
PUBLIC PRESENTATIONS:

Sally Steinman addressed the Commission about her encounter with hunters on Cape Beaches. She feels the beach is a year round community space and populated as such. Amy Usowski Town Conservation Commissioner, spoke to Commission members about the area at the east end jetty and said that it is 500 ft from any road or dwelling and is a legal hunting area, but she feels it is also too public and congested to be used for hunting. She spoke to the police chief about this and he is in favor of banning hunting at Red River Beach as well. John Mahan asked if there are species of birds that are hunted there that cannot be found elsewhere.  Amy told him there was not. 
A motion was made by Vahan Khachadoorian to support the initiative of a hunting ban at Red River Beach; the motion was seconded by Jan Bowers. Motion failed. Vote is 2 in favor, 3 against.

 RECREATION AND MAINTENANCE MATTERS

· Approval of Minutes from 2/26/19
A motion was made by David Nixon to accept the minutes from 2/26/18 as written; the motion was seconded by Michael Hurley. Vote is in favor, 4 in favor, 0 against, 1 abstains.
Director’s Report - Commission Meeting 3-26-19

· Board of Health - I met with the Board of Health on March 12th to discuss Commission’s recommendation on the prohibition of smoking on all Recreation jurisdiction properties.  The Board of Health agreed to spearhead the new regulation and I will be meeting with the Health Department Director, Megan Eldredge, on March 27th to assist her in drafting the language for the new regulation.  
· CPC Meeting - I met with the Community Preservation Committee on March 14th to give them updates on open CPC articles.  The meeting went well with very few questions.  
· Brooks Park Restroom - The construction of the new restroom has been completed and Sean Libby is working with the Water Department to get the water hooked up for spring.  The water hook up looks like it is going to be about $1000 less than we had originally thought.  
· Brooks Park Lighting Project - I met with Bob Lawton again regarding the Brooks Park Phase 5 RFP and he is currently working on it.  He would like to hire an engineer consultant to look over the specs since the Town has not hired one yet.  This project will have to be started in the fall as there is not enough time to get construction completed before the busy spring and summer seasons. 
· Beach Vendors - I met with Mobile Mixers and Brian Albee at Red River and Bank Street Beaches on the 19th and went over some details as to their operation for this upcoming summer.  
· Winter Program Wrap Up - We are finishing up our last couple weeks of winter youth programming.  We had a very successful season with over 350 winter program registrants this year.  

· Spring Youth Programs - Our spring brochure is out and we are offering the following programs:
Pre Farm League T-ball Clinic

Farm League T-ball

Girls Powder Puff Flag Football

Boys Flag Football

Family Open Gym 

Spring Hoops with Noop

Fun Fridays

Youth Indoor Soccer

Travel League Softball

Coed Youth Street Hockey - NEW

Crafting

Spring Archery

April Vacation Week Camp - NEW

Open Gym and Game Room Times

· Maintenance Report -
· Marcia West a resident of the Red River Beach area would like to repair & restore the map box at Red River Beach.  Commission members thought this was a fine idea as long as there was no damage done to the map.
· Dave Nixon asked if anyone had seen the broken sign at Red River Beach. Eric said he has reported it to DPW and they would be repairing it.
· The batting cage net at WHF was worn beyond repair and the Mariners have replaced it.
· Eric is still waiting on plans from Terry Moran of Sr. Softball to convert Bassett Field from clay to stone dust to make it easier to maintain.  
· Budget Report - A verbal budget report was given to Commission members by the Director. 
· Chairman’s Report - 
· Chairman - John Mahan
· John did not have a report.
· Liaison Reports - 
· Community Preservation Committee – David Nixon
·  See Old Business - Earle Road Beach.
· Facilities Committee - Lee Culver did not attend the meeting.
MISC CORRESPONDENCE
· Letter to the Commission from Steve Porter requesting the acknowledgement of Steve Wilson for his 40 years of service to the Town and its youth with a plaque at WHF.  Commission members are in favor of this and would like Steve to bring them more specific ideas of a design and location. 
OLD BUSINESS  
· Use of Facility Form changes - Commission members discussed the changes to the Use of Facility Form. Chairman request this item be tabled and placed on the April agenda.
· Finalize changes to the Beach Rules & Regulations -  
A motion was made by Michael Hurley to extend existing Beach Rules and Regulations regarding dogs on the beaches to include weekends from Labor Day to Columbus Day; the motion was seconded by David Nixon. Vote is unanimous 5 in favor, 0 against. Motion carries.

· John Dunn's request for music on the beach - Commission members did not think having DJ equipment and a generator on Red River Beach was a good idea on July 3rd, they said the family gathering was fine though.
· Earle Road Beach - The Recreation property at Earle Road Beach has been removed from the Town Meeting Warrant this year. David Nixon gave an update on the property and its history of management and control. John Mahan requested copies of all the paperwork David has given to Kopelman & Page the Town's legal representation firm. 
· Hunting on the beaches - See Public Presentations.
NEW BUSINESS
· Water bottle petition article - The Commission members support Eric writing and submitting a letter to the Board of Selectmen stating that the Recreation Department does not support this article. It would make bringing water to our Lifeguards at the beaches in July and August too difficult, costly and time consuming.
· Revolving fund update. Rev Fund cap has been increased to 175k until June 30th. 
· Next regular meeting to be posted for Tuesday, April 23rd, 2019.
OPEN SESSION*
· Eric has been asked to be on Harwich Elementary School Playground Design Committee as a consultant. 
· John Mahan asked when the sign for Brooks Park will be installed. Eric told him it has been delivered to DPW and they would do the installation when they can and the ground is no longer frozen.
· David Nixon asked if the building at Sand Pond could be salvaged. Eric said DPW has deemed it structurally sound but it would be too difficult to bring up to code and cost much less to replace it.
· John Mahan asked Eric about the fit stations and when they would arrive. Eric said they are on there way but he did not have an exact date. 
ADJOURN MEETING

A motion to adjourn was made by Michael Hurley at 7:30 pm, Jan Bowers seconded the motion. Vote is unanimous, 5 in favor, 0 against. 
Submitted by:


Lee Ames, Executive Assistant

Harwich Recreation & Youth

Secretary to the Commission
